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Last Meeting: CNY Zoom Gathering 
Our last meeting was our annual CNY luncheon! This time it was held online via 
zoom. It was a very warm gathering. We were in our Chinese-themed dress code 
(Red and/or Chinese Jackets) and we selected Chinese New Year themed Zoom 
backgrounds. During the fellowship time, P Leo lead the fellowship discussion by 
inviting members to share their thoughts about the club. P Leo has done an 
exceptional job as our Club Leader. All of us praised his leadership, dedication and 
hard work. He humbly thanked us and said our club is where it is now because of 
team work and great advise from his advisors. He truly is so proud of be part of our 
club and feels that HKIE is the best Rotary Club.

 
The meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m.

 
Members attending: P Leo, DGN Norman, PDG YK, PP David, PP Eddy, PP Nancy, 
PP William, PP Stacy, IPP Gilbert, PE Bernard, HT John Poon, Dir. Mofiz, Rtn. Chris  
 
Guests: Isa and Christian, Sally, Andrew Lai, and River Gui.


Meeting Proceedings: 
Birthday Song - Celebration for PP Stacy whose birthday will be on February 20th. 
PP Stacy selected PP William as the birthday song leader. Everyone sang Happy 
Birthday with great cheer. 
 
District Announcements: 
District Conference will be held on June 19-20th 2021. Early Bird Registration is on 
March 31st 2021. Members who are interested to enroll please contact P Leo. 
 
Intercity Meeting will be held on March 16th. (At the time of bulletin publishing this 
event has been postponed). PDG YK gave a brief introduction on the Intercity 
Meeting. It is a meeting in which Rotarians from different cities come together. The 
Late PDG Uncle Peter fondly referred to D3450 Intercity Meetings more correctly as 
“Intra-City” Meetings. It is a meeting in which a speaker is invited to give a high level 
talk. 
 
Online Academy - P Leo congratulates PP Eddy who completed Level 4 and PE 
Bernard who completed Level 2. P Leo encourages everyone to study the Online 
Academy. 
 
P Leo gave an overview of the Hong Kong Inter School GO Open (please kindly refer 
to previous bulletin for details of the event.) 
 
Fellowship Time: Greetings and Reflections - Messages from Members 
PDG YK - Greetings and well wishes. This year will be better than last year. I wish 
that everyone has confidence towards a wonderful year of the ox. HKIE is doing 
extremely well giving. Compliments to President Leo, a President is crucial, 
leadership is crucial. It is not easy to steer a club, and P Leo is doing a splendid job 
steering HKIE towards the right direction. There are 5 months left to the Rotary Year. 
Looking forward to more from P Leo.
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PP David - Happy Chinese New Year. Our club during this hard time is still in very good spirits, with good 
harmony and good fellowship. All of this is because we have a great President. Also, because we have had 
great leaders in the past. P Leo and his team achieved all the targets in the past 8 months, now that there are 
4 months left, let’s see what P Leo will do in the next four months. Our club’s current standing is the fruit of P 
Leo’s efforts and the efforts of the recent past presidents. I hope that DGN Norman will get all the support from 
us when he is DG. It is not easy to be DG. Let’s carry on doing great, and we will keep up the same 
momentum, teamwork and hope that we all feel good to stay in HKIE.


DGN Norman - Wishing all members Happy Chinese New Year. Our HKIE is a model for the the D3450. When 
I spoke to P Leo about being President of our club, P Leo told me that he would think about it. He really 
seriously thoughtfully made the decision to be our President. And I can see that P Leo is a man who: when he 
says Yes, he is really committed. For the past 7 months of P Leo’s leadership, we can see that P Leo has done 
all the work to restrengthen HKIE. We now have 4 new members, and more members to come. P Leo 
triggered the gun. When a President takes on leading roles, all members really unite behind. We all contribute 
and we all know what needs to be done for our club and we align to go make it happen. There is still 5 months 
to the Rotary Year so I am looking forward to what more P Leo can do. Our club has won Club of the Year and 
President in the Year 5 times in 15 years (PP Eddy, PP Andy, myself, PDG Eric, PP Chris Kyme) Many of our 
members and PPs also are involved in the District. HKIE is on a strong growing path right now and we have 
good culture and good tradition. Let’s keep up the momentum and be united together. 
 
PP Nancy - I wish everyone a Happy Chinese New Year. I am happy to see momentum in our club. The 
momentum is good and harmonious and all a result of P Leo and members of HKIE. I look forward to better 
service projects.

 
PP Eddy - Congratulations to P Leo, we are a good family. We all are contributing our efforts to make the club 
better. Only through committing to Rotary through service projects and engaging in Rotary can we learn what 
Rotary is and what Rotary can do for you. PP Stacy is a great example of this. A true Rotarian engages in club 
activities. I hope we can organize an overseas trip so we can enhance our fellowship.


Dir. Mofiz - Happy Chinese New Year. I appreciate all of P Leo’s hard work. 
 
HT John Poon - Wish everyone good health good wealth, thank you for P Leo for understanding my workload 
situation and thank you for setting a high standard for us to learn and follow. Hopefully we can have regular 
meetings soon, and hopefully do more service in the following year. Thank you P Leo for your leadership. 


PE Bernard - Happy Chinese New Year, our club is doing a tremendous job. Let’s keep up the momentum. 
 
PP William Wong - Wish everyone good health and wealth. I echo what everyone is saying about P Leo doing 
a splendid job. I only want to add that PP Stacy has been working hard to bring meaningful service projects to 
our club. We all do well and we are one of the best clubs in D3450. Keep it going and I look forward to the 
coming year when PE Bernard is President. 
 
PP Stacy - Wish everyone a Happy Chinese New Year. P Leo has been so dedicated to our club and he truly 
unites and aligns all members to common goals like serving the community and serving our club. I look forward 
to us expanding our service project reach.  

Chris Wang - Happy Chinese Near Year. I’ve participated in a few service outings and participated as a 
speaker. It has been a wonderful experience and I feel like I am part of a family. Hopefully when the situation 
gets better we can meet more and I have the privilege of getting to know everyone better.


Andrew - Happy Chinese New Year. From my experience, I can see that Rotary brings a lot of people together 
to serve those in need. It is very admirable. I look forward to learning more about Rotary. 
 
Sally - Happy Chinese New Year. I’ve observed Leo as President. He’s learnt a lot and in that way I am 
learning too. I feel so warm when I see all the work HKIE does to serve the community. You put effort to make 
people aware of the community around us and members enjoy working together. I hope that this year of the Ox 
we can do much more.

 
Isa - Happy Chinese New Year. It is an honour and a pleasure to be a Rotary Ann and to support my better 
half. Sally was planning activities for the Rotary Anns to have fellowship together. Hopefully soon we can have 
many wonderful fellowship gatherings together with Rotarians and Rotary Anns.


Meeting adjourned at 2:01pm
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Club postal address : P.O.Box 47064, Morrison Hill Post Office, Hong Kong

Meeting Venue		 : Regal HK Hotel, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong

Meeting Schedules	 : Every 1st and 3rd Wednesday at 12:30 pm

Website	             	 : http://hkie.rotary3450.org/


Announcements 
 
1. Next Zoom Meeting:  March 17th 2021 - Principal Kenneth from the Yeung Yat Lum School. 
2. Virtual Ultra Marathon: March 21st 2021


Happy Birthday to our 

Splendid March Birthday Boys!

March 2nd PP Andy and PP David 
March 10th Rtn. Jason 
March 18th Rtn. Angus 
 

Our entire HKIE Members and family are wishing P Leo & Sally and IPP Gilbert & Crystal  
a strong recovery. You are all in our prayers, thoughts and well wishes.

http://hkie.rotary3450.org/

